
 

COMMUNITY BULLETIN 

November 28, 2017 

 

Happy Thanksgiving from your CDC Homeowner’s Board of Directors.  We wish 

you and yours a blessed holiday! 

* * * 

The CDC Book Club meets the first Monday of each month, at noon, at the 

pool (except Jan and April which will be the 2nd Monday).  Selections have 

been made for this season as follows: 
 

Jan 8     Murder on the Orient Express        Agatha Christie 

Feb 5     Small Great Things                           Jodi Picoult 

Mar 5    A Piece of the World                         Christine Baker Kline 

Apr 9     Beartown                                            Fredrik Backman 

May 7    Becomkng Nicole                               Amy Ellis Nutt 

Nov 5     A Gentleman in Moscow                  Amor Towles 

Dec 3     Wonder                                               R.J. Palacio 

 

Non-perishable food items are collected at each meeting.  Any questions:  contact Co-Chairs 

Patti Westphal   480-614-0764   plmw3@aol.com    or 

Shirley Ayer      480-451-7744   shirleyayer@gmail.com 

 

* * * 

REMINDER:  Any changes (painting, landscaping, new windows, doors, etc) done to the 

outside of your home or front yard MUST BE approved by the CDC Architectural Control 

Committee and Scottsdale Ranch Architectural Control Committee before work commences. 

You can request forms from Hilda Banyon, Board Secretary for both CDC and SR. 

* * * 
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NOVEMBER BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

Resurfacing of the pool & spa will begin Jan 2, 2018 and is expected to take around 4 

weeks.  

Our current pool area janitor has resigned.  We have started the search for a new 

person.  Anyone who knows of someone who might be interested should contact 

Leslye Lebakken. 

We have one board member and several committee positions opening in 2018.  

Anyone interested in serving, please contact Nominations Chair, Debra Castro. 

Discussion of “doggie stations”.  Board will revisit. 

2018 Dues:  no change.   

Anyone wishing to contact any board members or committee chairs may do so through 

the casadelcieloscottsdale@gmail.com  address.  Messages will be forwarded to the 

appropriate person(s). 

* * * 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE IN DATES FOR SOCIAL 

GATHERINGS FOR DECEMBER. 

Dec 7th:  The first monthly pool gathering will move from the pool to the 

Scottsdale Ranch Community Center.  Please note the change in date to DEC 7th. 

Details will be sent out next week for this event.   

Dec 28th:    Help us bring in the New Year by gathering with your friends and 

neighbors in the pool area.   

* * * 

mailto:casadelcieloscottsdale@gmail.com

